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Warmest regards,

Inge Schamborzki, D.Ed.
Care BC Executive Director

Health & Home Care Foundation of BC
Suite 204 - 3077 Granville Street, Vancouver BC V6H 3J9
Tel: (604) 733-6614 | Fax: (604) 733-6698 | info@carebc.ca | www.carebcfoundation.ca
Charitable Tax No. 71276-8696-RR0002
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Dear Friends and Supporters of Care BC:

Many people enjoy vacations during the summer, especially now that COVID-19 travel restrictions have eased. This
includes our dedicated Meals on Wheels (MOW ) volunteers who serve isolated and lonely seniors across Vancouver,
Richmondand the North Shore. Many of these volunteers have worked tirelessly during the pandemic and we understand
they need a break. If you have plans to stay in the Lower Mainland this summer, we hope you’ll consider joining our
volunteer team! It only takes a few hours (weekdays approx. 10:30am - 1pm) to give back to your community. Please
visit our website - www.carebe.ca/volunteering or contact Vicki at 604-733-9177 ext. 107 or mav@carebc.ca.

Care BC’s Family Respite Centre (FRC) in Vancouver has been offering temporary care for seniors and individuals
diagnosed with cognitive or physical impairment, since 2002, allowing their caregivers to get a much-needed break
from their 24/7 responsibilities. Although services at the FRC were temporarily reduced by the Ministry of Health
to reduce the spread of the virus, the FRC staff offered virtual programs to Adult Day Centre clients. While safety
precautions remain in place, including the wearing of masks, physical distancing, frequent hand washing and rapid
testing, up to 11 overnight FRC beds have reopened and the Adult Day Program has resumed in person operations.

Planning has also continued for the development of a Respite Centre
on the North Shore. In Oct. 2021 the City of North Vancouver
council unanimously voted to rezone the 200 block of East Second
Street to become a new “community hub” which will include a new
Respite Centre. Workingin partnership with the Catalyst Community
Developments Society, the City of North Vancouver, and Vancouver
Coastal Health, the proposal for the northwest section consists of a
6-storey tower that once built, will include 18 overnight respite beds,
25 adult day programming spaces and 89 below-market housing. The
Respite Centre will be situated on the main floor of the building.

Detailed planning for the building (including a secure patio at the rear
of the building exclusively for our Respite Centre) is currently underway
and it is anticipated construction could begin this fall or in the early
winter of 2023 and be completed 22-24 months later. The cost to
build the respite centre is currently estimated to be approximately $11
million. Care BC’s Foundation has raised about one half of the capital
funding required for this project. A fundraising campaign for the
outstanding requirement will be officially launched this fall. However
donations are welcome online at www.becauseyoucarebc.ca or you may
contact Dr. Inge Schamborzki, Executive Director, Care BC’s Society
and Foundation for more information at schamborzki@carebc.ca or

by calling 604-733-9177 ext. 110.

Tickets for Care BC’s 13" Annual Dinner and Auction Fundraiser ($128 early bird before Labour Day with a $50
tax receipt) are now available through our website, www.carebe.ca. If you purchase your tickets online you'll receive
your tax receipt immediately. You may also call the office (604-733-6614) for assistance. We look forwarding to secing
you Thurs. Oct. 27* at the Continental Seafood Restaurant to enjoy a sumptuous 10 course banquet, live and silent
auctions, and special entertainment by Encore, a popular Vancouver based duo, generously sponsored by Patsy Hui.
We are also delighted that Fred Lee will once again join us as our emcee and auctioneer.

Care BC’s AGMs for the Society and Foundation were held on June 29, 2022. Copies of the Annual Reports are

available on line at www.carebc.ca/annual-reports and www.carebcfoundation.ca/annual-reports.

Finally, we could not provide our crucial charitable programs, who help so many, without the generous support of our
loyal friends and donors. Thank You! And, I would like to extend special thanks to Army, Navy & Airforce Veterans in
Canada, Unit #284, G.K.C. Holdings Inc., John Murray McEwen Fund, The Ken Birdsall Fund, The Margaret & Jim

Gillis Family Foundation, and several other anonymous donors, for their recent generous support.

On behalf of the Care BC Board, staff and dedicated team of volunteers, I would like to wish you a healthy and

enjoyable summer!

Warmest regards,

Inge Schamborzki, D.Ed.
Care BC Executive Director

Health & Home Care Foundation of BC
Suite 204 - 3077 Granville Street, Vancouver BC V6H 3]9
Tel: (604) 733-6614 | Fax: (604) 733-6698 | info@carebc.ca | www.carebcfoundation.ca
Charitable Tax No. 71276-8696-RR0002
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